LANCASTER COUNTY BOARD OF ELECTION MEETING

March 13, 2018

The Lancaster County, VA Electoral Board (EB) met at the office of the General Registrar (GR) on March 13, 2018. In attendance were Chairman Barbara Breeden, Vice-Chair Robert Bennett, Secretary Lee Pulling and General Registrar Susan Jett. Barbara Breeden called the meeting to order at 11:45am. Let the record reflect that there was no one in attendance from the public.

<u>New Business:</u> The Board met at the conclusion of the L & A testing for the Town Elections to elect one of its members as chairman and another as secretary according to section 24.2-106.B of Virginia Election Laws. A motion was made by Vice-Chair Robert Bennett for the Board members to remain in their respective positions and was seconded by Lee Pulling, Secretary. The secretary signed the form notifying the State Board of this action.

Barbara Breeden, Chairman and Robert Bennett, Vice-Chair reported on their attendance at the Virginia Electoral Board Conference (VEBA) held recently at the Homestead. It was noted that there has been no progress on the recent issues we have experienced with our present software vendor. It is projected that the new software <a href="mailto:mai

The Board determined the staffing of the Town Elections as follows: Irvington – 5 election officers, Kilmarnock – 5 election officers, White Stone – 3 election officers.

The training for the June 12, 2018 dual primary will be held on June 5, 2018.

The State Board annual training has tentatively been set for June 25-27, 2018.

The next Electoral Board meeting has been set for May 2, 2018, at the Town Election canvass.

A motion was made to adjourn at 12:19pm by Chairman Barbara Breeden and seconded by Vice-Chair Robert Bennett.

Respectfully submitted,

Lee Pulling, Secretary